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A New Year!

Every New Year brings a time of reflection. You look at what God has done over the year and see so many blessings. It is inevitable to not look at what you are currently doing and wonder what fruit God will grow from it. We are so blessed to be a part of what God is doing here in this small town in Mexico. We look at the lives of those we are ministering to and are encouraged when we see them growing. Jesus referred the hearts of men as soil and the seed is God’s word being planted in their hearts. I am reminded that we do not see the growth in the beginning. The seed is planted below the ground where the roots grow. It is below the surface that the most important growth happens. Much of what we do here is planting the seed and waiting for it to grow. Growth takes time. It can get discouraging if we get impatient or compare ourselves with others. We are called to be obedient to what Jesus has called us to do, which is make disciples. People who will say: “I will deny myself, take up my cross and follow you no matter what the cost”. We want to bring people to Jesus no matter where we are in the world. We are blessed to see others begin to say these words and find the joy and peace that comes with following Jesus. 
Jesus said in Luke 9:23: Then He said to them all, 
“If anyone desires to come after Me,
let him deny himself, 
and take up his cross daily, 
and follow Me.” (NKJV)
Vacation Bible school update

From our last newsletter, we announced our plan to have a vacation bible school during the month of January. Unfortunately after months with no rain, the days leading up to and during the days planned, we had rain. We have rescheduled it to have it during Easter break. Lord willing, it will happen this time with no rain and many kids who will come. 
New Men’s study

In December, I (Andy) was approached by another pastor to start a men’s bible study. We decided on the book of Romans. We are group of men getting together who want to get in to God’s word and let it affect our lives. It is going well with 12 different men who are attending and are receiving the truth of scripture. 


